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Mission Statement

The Nevada State Contractors Board (NSCB) is committed to ensuring the integrity 
and professionalism of the construction industry in Nevada.  The NSCB has the 
responsibility to promote quality construction by Nevada licensed contractors 
through a regulatory licensing system designed to protect the health, safety and 
welfare of the public.



Message from the Executive Officer
Over the past fiscal year, Nevadans adapted to change in resuming much of our pre-pandemic lives.  For many of 
us, this meant participating again at in-person meetings and events. In construction and other industries, many 
businesses have embraced opportunities to reconnect with customers and clients. Likewise, the Nevada State 
Contractors Board also came back to interacting with the public at full capacity and enhanced our efforts in several 
areas.

As a consumer-focused public protection agency, we take pride in the personal interactions we have with the 
public, particularly educating them about the Board’s resources and resolving their issues. The Board took 
advantage of opportunities to reengage in-person at our offices and at a wide variety of events. NSCB also went 
directly to the media, holding a consumer protection conference and conducting numerous interviews from a 
variety of voices. In December, we moved into a new office space in Southern Nevada and we believe the new space 
provides a more comfortable experience for those who visit that office. 

Construction in Nevada remained robust in most areas during the fiscal year and so did the Board’s efforts in 
combating both licensed and unlicensed contractors engaging in illegal activity.  While the majority of contractors 
are out to do a good job and provide a needed service, we know there are unscrupulous actors who prey on the 
most vulnerable in our population. We continue to enforce what is already on the books as well as tweak our 
licensing requirements to benefit qualified contractors and potential contractors. All the while supporting 
proposals, laws, and regulations that increase the penalties against illegal actors.

This spring, we enlisted the help of other state and local agencies to form an Interagency Task Force to look 
at unlicensed practice and fraud from a comprehensive perspective. Membership includes representatives 
from state and local agencies as well as other partners. The Task Force aims to improve efforts to combat 
illegal activities through improve communications, information sharing and joint enforcement efforts.

Environmental opportunities and challenges continue to impact many areas of construction and development. Our 
state’s abundant sunshine continues to drive homeowners towards solar for their homes. Throughout the 
fiscal year, the Board communicated new standards and laws for residential photovoltaic contractors.  

Moving into another fiscal year, we will look for opportunities to further protect the public and promote 
licensed contractors. Whether navigating through periods of clarity or uncertainty, the Board will remain 
nimble as we advance our efforts for those we serve.

MARGI A. GREIN
Nevada State Contractors Board Executive Officer
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Executive Officer -  Strategic Plan Initiatives & Q4 Highlights

In total, the Board’s efforts during the time 
period resulted in 50 criminal cases for 
unlawful construction activities; 7 cases 
related to violations of industry regulations 
under NRS 624; and the issuance of 22 
Cease and Desist Orders.

Continue Outreach to Potential 
Licensees to Spark Interest in the 
Contractor Profession (Goal 3)
During the fiscal year, the Board 
welcomed the opportunity to work 
collaboratively with the industry in 
reaching out to high school students to 
share with them the value of a career in 
construction. The forums provided an 
interactive discussion with students, 
highlighted the benefits of a career in 
construction; allowed each panelist to 
share their personal story of how they 
entered the field of construction to 

Implement customer service training 
for enforcement personnel involved 
in field operations. (Goal 2 Objective)

The Compliance Division focuses on 
customer service training during its regular 
meetings. Additionally, the Compliance 
Supervisor performs on the job customer 
service training on a regular 
basis. The Enforcement Department has 
scheduled a team-based training for 
enforcement personnel to be completed by 
April 2023.

Board Participates in NASCLA 
Coordinated Enforcement Effort 
(Goal 2)

In a coordinated effort with the National 
Association of State Contractors Licensing 
Agencies (NASCLA), the Board’s 
Enforcement Division engaged in a multi-
state effort to combat individuals unlawfully 
performing construction related activities in 
the State of Nevada. NSCB efforts focused 
on those advertising without a license and 
contracting without a license. 

Investigators from the Board’s 
Compliance and Special Investigations 
Divisions teamed up to perform 98 site 
visits at construction sites during the 
three-week time period where violations 
of NRS Chapter 624 were validated 
among licensed and unlicensed 
contractors. Additionally, three sting 
operations were conducted resulting in 11 
criminal cases against unlicensed 
contractors.  

demonstrate that every professional took a 
different path to achieve success; helped 
students identify and think about their 
current interests and skills and how those 
traits related to a construction-related job. 

Presentations to Property Managers 
and Realtors (Goal 3)

The Board continued to focus efforts 
on informing the real estate and 
development community about the Board's 
resources and the importance of hiring 
licensed contractors. In April, the PIO 
presented to New West Property 
Management in Las Vegas. In June, 
he presented to Realty One in Reno 
and The Las Vegas Realtors 
Property Management Committee.
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Executive Officer -  Strategic Plan Initiatives & Q4 Highlights

Continuing with our annual tradition, the 
Nevada and California Contractors Boards met 
in September for a collaborative 
discussion addressing trends related to 
criminal background checks, exam waivers, 
licensing and enforcement, as well as 
topics including general building contractor 
classifications, residential solar construction, 
legislative changes, proactive multi-state stings 
and COVID-19 process improvements.

Executive Officer Grein met with legislative 
and industry representatives and the 
Board’s Executive Subcommittee to discuss 
possible legislative initiatives for the 2023 
Legislative Session. Following approval by 
the Board, the legislative package was 
submitted to the Governor’s Office, which 
included recommendations to amend 
provisions related to Cease and Desist 
Orders, Informal Citation Conferences, 
Residential Construction contracts, general 
building provisions and false certification of 
applicants.

Board Engages in Training, Sets Strategic 
Direction for 2022-23 (Goals 4 & 5) 
As part of its efforts to remain current on 
industry and regulatory practices, the Board 
and executive staff participated in a series of 
trainings throughout the year, including 
regulatory training by Dale Atkinson, on the 
role and responsibilities of regulatory boards, 
webinars from the Atkinson Firm, and 
NASCLA  webinars. Later in the year, the 
Board held its annual Strategic Planning 
Session facilitated by Daniel Icafano from MIG to 
discuss and develop the goals and objectives for 
FY 2022-23 which were adopted in June 2022 
as the Board’s Strategic Plan.

for Board Sets Legislative Agenda 
2023 Legislative Session (Goal 4)

The Task Force on Employee 
Misclassification (Goals 5) 

The Task Force on Employee 
Misclassification was created during the 2019 
Legislative Session. Executive Officer Grein 
serves as one of the eight members on the 
Task Force, appointed by the Governor.  Four 
meetings were held during FY 2021-22.  The 
Task Force continued to review current 
laws and regulations governing 
misclassification and independent 
contractors and heard presentations from the 
Nevada Labor Commissioner, Nevada 
Department of Employment, Training and 
Rehabilitation, The Nevada State Contractors 
Board, and the US Department of Labor.  The 
year-end annual report of the Task Force 
contained recommendations for consideration 
by the 2023 Nevada Legislature to include in 
part:  modifying statutes or regulations that 
prohibit sharing of investigative information 
relating to misclassification between 
agencies; creating a standard 
definition for misclassification in various 
NRS sections; the possible ósunsetò of the 
Task Force on Employee Misclassification and 
creating working groups that could meet 
regularly to share information on 
misclassification cases. 

Board Collaborates with Other States 
(All Goals)
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Executive Officer - FY 2021-22 Highlights

Board Expands and Enhances Opportunities and 
Channels to Protect Public
During the 2021-’22 fiscal year, the Board was able to convey to the public the dangers of 
unlicensed and unscrupulous contractors through a variety and expansion of forums. 

Residential Solar Outreach Campaign
The Nevada State Contractors Board partnered with Clark County Commission Chair Marilyn 
Kirkpatrick and Senator Chris Brooks to host a joint press conference on the implementation of 
SB 303 concerning residential solar requirements, as well as inform the public of the importance 
of hiring licensed Nevada contractors for projects like residential pool and spa construction. To 
promote these changes, the Board created a new “Residential Solar” tab under consumer 
information on the NSCB website. Additionally, we distributed an Industry Bulletin to all 
licensees informing them of the changes that took effect October 1, 2021, sent information to 
industry groups as well as the media to help expand our outreach, and integrated new solar 
graphics into our social media.

LinkedIn
In October, the Board began a LinkedIn page as another way to the connect and engage with the 
public. Since then, we have posted over 130 times on LinkedIn. Now, there are over 400 
followers of the page, providing our content to another audience in the social media sphere and 
helping to diversify our influence.

Small Business Incubator Program
The Board participated in biannual sessions of the Small Business Spanish Incubator 
Program hosted by UNLV's Office of Economic Development, the Nevada Small Business 
Development Center, and the City of Las Vegas. The representative was able to share 
information about some of the Board’s resources with participants who were eager to join 
the business community.
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Executive Officer - FY 2021-22 Highlights

Board Resumes In-Person Services, Meetings, and 
Events 
With the undoing of many pandemic restrictions and precautions, the Board took advantage of 
opportunities to interact with the public. Staff was able to full reengage with the public at our 
offices and at a wide variety of events. These occasions included speaking to senior and realtor 
groups as well as attending community home expos in both Northern and Southern Nevada. 
NSCB also went directly to the media, conducting numerous interviews from a variety of voices. 
Furthermore, the Board was well represented at construction career panels and events.

New Southern Nevada Office 
On December 15, 2021, the Board's Southern Nevada Office moved from its Henderson location 
to 8400 West Sunset Road, Suite 150, Las Vegas, NV 89113. The new office space, located within 
the UNLV Tech Park lowers the Board’s carbon footprint and offers the Board enhanced 
technological infrastructure to serve the needs of the public, contractors, as well as Board staff 
in performing their duties.
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Licensing & Cost Recovery Data Dashboard
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Licensing - Quarter 4 Snapshot

FY 2021-22 Strategic Plan 
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Licensing - Overview and Comparison
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Licensing - License Application Trends

New License Application Trends

License Change Application Trends



9Q4 & Annual Report 
April - June 2022

Licensing - Issued License Trends
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Licensing - License Renewal Trends

FY 2021-22 realized a 16% increase in the 
number of licensees electing to renew their 
license online, compared to the previous fiscal 
year.  Overall, the percentage of online renewals 
continues to show steady gains year over year.

As of June 30, 2022, there are 11,980 
registered online accounts, representing a 
16% increase in the number of registered 
accounts compared to one year prior.  During 
the 4th quarter, 425 new online accounts 
were added bringing the fiscal year total up to 
1,881.
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Licensing - Endorsement & Exam Trends

During the 4th quarter, 44 
applicants requested endorsement of a 
trade exam and/or experience 
qualifications based on licensure in 
another state, which is 7% of all New 
License Applications received in the 
same period with no percentage change 
over the same period last year.

NASCLA EXAM
During the 4th quarter, 4 applicants 
applied for waiver of the general building 
exam based on passing the NASCLA exam.  
This represents a 75% decrease from the 
prior fiscal year.  A total of 40 waivers 
were requested in FY 2021-22, which is a 
18% decrease from FY 2020-21.
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Licensing - Annual Highlights

Strategic Goal Highlights

Strategic Goal 1.A. 
Determine if license requirements can be simplified in areas such as documentation of work 
experience, financial responsibility, certificate postings and processing deadlines. Recommend 
changes that reduce barriers and encourage licensure for all qualified candidates.

Related Accomplishments:
• Expanded acceptable experience documentation to include a master’s certification in a discipline

substantially similar to the requested classification.
• Completed rulemaking proceedings to allow credit toward the experience requirement based on

completion of a training program for occupational, vocational, career, trade or
technical education.

• Modified reference certificate forms in an effort to ensure certification of proper employment
periods and detailed work experience.

• Established a subcommittee to explore the feasibility of creating a new license category for
residential remodeling and address the need to provide licensure to smaller remodeling
contractors that may not have the experience to obtain a B-2 or B-6 license.

• Initiated rulemaking proceedings for the adoption of a new residential remodeling classification.
• Policy and program updates were completed related to review of experience documents.

Strategic Goal 1.B. 
Review regulations and trade examination content to address changes in technology and construction 
methods. 

Related Accomplishments:  
• Completed a review of all general engineering and general building exams and implemented

changes to address the most recent building codes and other reference material updates.
• Updated the electrical and photovoltaic exams to address changes in energy storage technology.
• Identified underperforming exams that may not address current practices.
• Established a Subject Matter Expert working group to develop a trade examination for a new

residential remodeling classification.
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Licensing - Annual Highlights

Rulemaking Initiatives:
• R021-21 amended NAC 624.590 related to experience qualification, and NAC 624.640 and NAC

624.678 regarding license certificates.
• R022-21 amended NAC 624.7251 adding additional fine ranges for new causes for disciplinary

action enacted during the 2021 legislative session.
• R030-21 established standards for advertisements related to residential photovoltaic systems.
• R034-22 creates a new classification of licensure for residential remodeling work. This

rulemaking initiative is currently pending approval by the Legislative Commission.

Regulation Review:
The 10-year regulation review required under the provisions of NRS 233B.050 was completed, 
approved and submitted to the Legislative Counsel Bureau. 

Database Process Enhancements:
• The Board’s licensing database was enhanced to provide for automate validation of completed

task and improve receipt and refund tracking.
• Initiated programming efforts to provide for the planned residential remodeling classification.

Enforcement Report Development and Enhancements:
Development work was completed numerous enforcement reports to provide for better case 
management.

State Professional and Occupational Licensing Report:
A report containing information related all renewed licenses was compiled and submitted to the State 
Controller’s office as required under the provisions of NRS 353C.1965.

Veteran Disclosure Information:
At time of initial application and upon renewal of a license, information is collected from applicants 
and licensees concerning whether or not they are a veteran owned business, branch of service and 
discharge status.

A report of this information for the preceding fiscal year was compiled and submitted to 
the Department of Veterans Services as required by NRS 417.0193.
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Licensing - Annual Highlights

Phone Migration Project:
During the year, In preparation for the phone system migration, licensing staff participated in 
plan development for call coverage and routing plans, staff training and implementation efforts. 

Migration was completed in October. Work related to call reporting and monitoring is ongoing and 
as a result current call volume data is unavailable. 

Roofing Trades:
A meeting was held with representatives from the United Union of Roofers, Waterproofers and Allied 
Workers concerning types of work permitted under the C-15 classification related to metal roofing and 
other roof systems. 

Document Management:
Enhancements were made to Documentum to provide for electronic document storage and retention 
of meeting agendas and meeting minutes.
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Enforcement - Background Check Trends

4th QUARTER FY 2021-22
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Enforcement - FY Background Check Trends
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Enforcement - Complaint Trends
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Enforcement - Recovery Fund Highlights

Homeowners Seek Recovery After Harm by 
Bolmer/Rooter Man Are Validated

During the fiscal year, 17 homeowners filed claims with the Residential Recovery 
Fund after hiring Bolmer Restoration. 5 cases were also filed against Rooter Man. The 
companies often worked in tandem to repair plumbing issues and perform restoration 
work. Both companies, which are owned by the same person, were found in violation of 
eight statutes including abandonment and failure or refusal to comply with the terms of a 
contract and have had their licenses revoked. The Recovery Fund awarded 14 of the 
claimants against Bolmer an aggregate total of $252,891 and awarded 5 cases against 
Rooter Man for a total of $97,208.
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Enforcement - Case Highlights
Unlicensed Contractor Arrested on Outstanding Warrants 
Matthew Shea was advertising his construction services via Craigslist. His services offered included 
painting, drywall, flooring, and remodeling of commercial and residential properties. Investigators 
contacted Mr. Shea via telephone using aliases and requested he provide a bid for a tenant 
improvement that included flooring, drywall and paint.  When he arrived in person at the staged 
operation location, investigators identified Shea as the unlicensed contractor from a background 
check as he attempted to provide a bid in person. During the background check, it was revealed Shea had 
priors with NSCB and was wanted for multiple outstanding warrants including for stalking, domestic 
violence, and related charges. NSCB Investigations contacted the Las Vegas Metropolitan Police 
Department (LVMPD) and confirmed the outstanding warrants. Uniformed patrol responded to the 
location and Mr. Shea was taken into custody. In addition to the pending criminal case, 
Shea was given a Cease and Desist Order as well as an Administrative Citation for unlawful 
advertising due to the prior history with NSCB.

Licensed and Unlicensed Contractor Cited in Cases Together
during the reporting period where an unlicensed SIU conducted another operation 

contractor was identified via Craigslist. Kadeem Ahmed-Oberry was contacted and requested 
founda bid for electrical services at the staged operation location. The investigation  Ahmed-

Oberry was unlicensed. However, he provided an estimate for electrical work and listed a licensed 
contractor on the estimate and a NSCB license number. This number registered to a licensed 
contractor whom investigators contacted. When questioned, the licensed contractor advised that 
Ahmed-Oberry is a friend of his and he was aware his license number on his proposals. The 
licensed contractor advised Ahmed-Oberry was a 1099 employee of his company and he did not see a 
problem. The unlicensed contractor was given an administrative citation.  The 
licensed contractor was uncooperative moving forward into the investigation and disciplinary action was 
requested for a Board Hearing with the violation of Aiding and Abetting an Unlicensed Contractor. The licensed 
contractor had received similar complaints in recent months that SIU investigators have investigated and 
resulted in administrative citations. 

Tricor USA Punished for Unfinished Bath Remodels
In April, the Board initiated one summary suspension against Tricor Construction LLC 
dba Tricor USA (Tricor), License No. 80979, a Northern Nevada company. Tricor allowed their 
contractor’s license to be used in contracts with multiple homeowners for the remodel of their 
bathrooms through an unlicensed contractor “Rebath.”  “Rebath’s” parent company, The Littles, LLC 
dba Rebath, was the materials supplier to Tricor, while Tricor was the installer. Seven homeowners 
paid Rebath over $89,430.00 in down payments before Rebath absconded with the homeowners’ 
money. Fortunately for the homeowners and the public, NSCB acted quickly in addressing the complaints and 
was able to provide these homeowners with access to the Residential Recovery Fund. The homeowners 
were fully reimbursed for their entire loss from the funds.  
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Information Technology - Quarter 4 Highlights

Quarter Projects and Major Operations
1. Southern Nevada office upgrade video conference system.

a. Completion of the project is waiting on parts (supply chain issue).

b. We completed audio configuration and tuning.

2. Northern Nevada office upgrade servers. Ongoing work.

Website Website TrafficTraffic
The number of users in the 4th Quarter were down from the previous quarter.
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Information Technology - FY Trends

FY Projects and Major Operations
1. Southern Nevada Office Move - The Southern Nevada Office was moved from Henderson to Las

Vegas with very little customer interruption and most services in Southern Nevada back online within
48 hours.

2. Phone System Upgrade - The Board phone system was updated to Avaya VoIP and NSCB was added
to the State of Nevada Phone System to easier connect and collaborate with other agencies.

FY Website Traffic
Looking at the past year, March had more website visitors than any other month. Otherwise, 
traffic appeared fairly consistent all year.
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Public Information - Quarter 4 Highlights

Connecting to and sharing valuable information with 
people across Nevada is the main objective of the Board’s 
outreach efforts. Each forum is an opportunity to reach a new 
audience. Events attended by Board staff that catered 
to seniors, homeowners, and young families included the 
Anthem Home Show and the Boulder City Senior Center. 
Additionally, the Board participated in events like 
Construction Career Day and the Consumer Protection’s 
Awareness Week. These forums provided an opportunity 
to share more in-depth information with state and local 
representatives and industry professionals about license 
verification, the Board’s investigative services, and related 
resources. 

NSCB Promotes Support of Veterans 
and Spouses
In May, the Board put special emphasis on 
Military Appreciation Month by adding additional 
social media posts and a media pitch dedicated 
to the Board’s Veterans Assistance Program (VAP). 
Later that month, the Mesquite Local News featured 
information about the program and KPVM in 
Pahrump, the Boulder City Review, and Audacy Radio 
interviewed the PIO. Then, in June he touted the benefits of 
the VAP for Veterans and their spouses to Beasley Radio. 

With Wildfire Season in Full Swing, Board 
Offers Suggestions
In June, the Board's Public Information Officer was featured on the 
morning show on KOLO in Reno, informing consumers about how victims 
of wildfire home repair scams and how to identify and avoid them.  
The opportunity afforded the Board exposure to thousands of Northern 
Nevada residents who may be learning of the Nevada State Contractors Board 
mission and resources for the first time.

YEAR IN 
REVIEW FY 

2021-22

• 800+ social media posts 
reaching over 20,000 
members of the public.

• 20 Presentations/Events, 
including Construction 
Career Day and Construction 
Workforce Panels

• 11 News releases

• 10 Media interviews

• 1 Press Conference 
conducted with state and 
local officials

• 2 Home Shows

• Established LinkedIn page - 
Over 400 Followers

CONTINUED OUTREACH TO HOMEOWNERS AND 
TARGET AUDIENCES
Community Outreach Takes Many Forms
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Looking Forward - Fiscal Year 2022-23

With a desire to fulfill our mission and vision and go above and beyond our past achievements, the 
Nevada State Contractors Board moves forward with a ambitious set of goals and objectives from 
the FY 2022-23 Strategic Plan.  Along with our daily obligations and accomplishments, the Board is 
prepared to address these areas:

• Finalize and implement the new category for residential remodeling work.
• Re-engage the task force and work with industry representatives statewide to identify new ways to
• address unlicensed contracting activity.
• Identify ways to automate the paperwork associated with enforcement activities.
• Modify the job description for enforcement personnel to expand the potential applicant pool.
• Implement customer service training for enforcement personnel involved in field operations,

especially highlighting the skills needed to work with those whose first language is not English.
• Update the NSCB Communications Plan, emphasizing the benefits of hiring licensed contractors.
• Inform homeowners (including emphasizing seniors and other vulnerable communities), the

media, real estate industry, and other stakeholders about contracting rules and requirements;
provide outreach materials in Spanish.

• Update the NSCB website and mobile app to improve ease of use, “look and feel,” and site
navigation.

• Establish a subcommittee for legislative matters.
• Submit a proposed bill draft request to provide an informal process as an alternative method to

resolve administrative citations.
• Develop a new Board member training program
• Conduct a joint planning session with the Commission on Construction Education.
• Explore the use of software to enhance communications for certain types of projects.
• Implement an Online meeting option for specific types of meetings and hearings.
• Develop and implement a “carbon footprint” reduction program to lower the costs and impacts of

Board operations.

While the Board continues to prioritize the the ongoing delivery of services and resources to our 
customers, we also remain steadfast in exceeding our past milestones with the objectives listed 
above. We are dedicated to working collaboratively with the industry, local and state partners, and 
community and educational groups in our efforts to educate and protect the public. Through the 
fiscal year, we look forward to sharing this progress through our quarterly reports.
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NORTHERN OFFICE 
5390 Kietzke Lane, Suite 102 
Reno, NV 89511  
(775) 688-1141

SOUTHERN OFFICE 
8400 West Sunset Road, Suite 150 
Las Vegas, NV 89113  
(702) 486-1100

www.nscb.nv.gov




